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S T Afri Mineworkers Strike -2-

The most recent mani  tation of black South African worker power once . 1
reaffirms the value of free trade unionism, South Africa's principal force for peaceful
change and democracy. The AFL-CIO pledges its steadfast material and moral 1pport
for that trade union movement.

The AFL-CIO strongly urges its affiliates to sup| -t the sol ity strike fund

‘tablished by the United Mine Workers of America.












January 5, 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR REBECCA PRANCE
FROM: MAX GREEN

SUBJECT: AFT,-CIO stance on Contra aid

I just talked with Tom Kahn, the Director of the International
Affairs Department of the AFL-CIO. He informed me that an
AFL-CIO convention resolution called for the termination of U.S.
aid to the Contras and Soviet-Cuban support of the Sandinistas.
The exact nature of the linkage, if there is one, was left
unclear.

Moreover, the same resolution prohibited the AFL-CIO from
involving itself in the aid to the Contras debate. Therefore,
Kahn would be in vic ition of AFL-CIO policy were he to agree to
my request to schedule a meeting on C atral Ar rica with a
high-ranking administration official.

There is a slight possibility that an affiliated union will do
something, and I will check out that possibility. But, frankly,
I am not optimistic.

On a brighter note, I was tolad that in all likelihood the AFL-CIO
will endorse the INF agreement.





